DAVID PRICE 4TH DISTRICT NORTH CAROLINA

COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS

TREASURY, POSTAL SERVICE AND GENERAL GOVERNMENT

VETERANS' AFFAIRS, HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT AND INDEPENDENT AGENCIES



CONGRESS OF THE UNITED STATES HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES WASHINGTON, DC 20515 January 21, 2004

2162 RAYBURN HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515 (202) 225–1784

> PALISADES ON TRINITY 5400 TRINITY PLACE, SUITE 205 RALEIGH, NC 27607-3815 (919) 859-5999

88 VILCOM CENTER, SUITE 140 CHAPEL HILL, NC 27514–1660 (919) 967–7924

N.C. MUTUAL PLAZA 411 WEST CHAPEL HILL STREET DURHAM, NC 27701-3642 (919) 688-3004

The Honorable Gale Norton Department of the Interior 1849 C Street NW Washington, DC 20240

Dear Secretary Norton:

I am writing concerning the National Park Service's decision to dismiss U.S. Park Police Chief Teresa C. Chambers.

Before coming to the U.S. Park Police in 2002, Chief Chambers was Chief of Police in Durham, North Carolina, in my congressional district. I was very impressed by her leadership in Durham and believe she is an extremely competent and thoughtful public servant.

I was therefore surprised to learn of the disciplinary action against Chief Chambers and of the reasons for it. By penalizing Chief Chambers for her responses to direct questions from the media, it appears that the Administration is trying to kill the messenger, or at the very least to minimize the existence of staffing shortfalls and their potential security impact. As a member of the House Homeland Security Appropriations Subcommittee, this is of great concern to me.

In December, I wrote to Director Mainella to ask that she provide information about the impact that round-the-clock patrols of our national monuments have had on the availability of Park Police to carry out other aspects of their law enforcement mission. I have yet to hear back from her and would appreciate your looking into the status of this request.

Secondly, while I do not wish to interfere in a personnel matter under the Administration's purview, I am concerned about the handling of this situation and believe it sends the wrong signal to federal employees. I respectfully request that you give this matter your personal attention to ensure that Chief Chambers, for whom I have great personal and professional respect, is treated with the utmost fairness.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Member of Congress

DP:sh